SDMC Minutes
January 13, 2023

Members Present: Avisay Cerda, Maritess Alviento, Daniel Garza, Irma Martinez, Mayra
Gutierrez, Elizabeth Foster, Rocio Pimentel, Alejandra Sanchez, Rosa Villatoro, Kariati
Easterwood

Meeting started at 3:15 PM

Committee discussed dates for the Dolphin Tank. PK-2" grade will do Dolphin Tank on
February 24, 2023, while 3¥-5% grade is still pending based on 3™-5 grade teachers
input.

Admin team presented the Interim Assessment Data to members of the committee.
Admin team provided data on each content per grade level. Ms. Alviento explained how
the TEA Interim Assessment was set up and how the teachers calculated the percentage
of Approaches, Meets, and Masters for their content. We also discussed which students
in 379-5M js currently in IAT and has attendance issues. Admin team will continue to
monitor students with attendance issues and meet with parents regarding putting them
in attendance contract.

Ms. Cerda explained that this year the Panorama Student Survey results will not be used
as part of the T-TESS evaluation; however, the survey is used as an indicator on how
students perceive their teachers and campus culture. Ms. Cerda informed the
committee that teachers will get an email and a link to login to Panorama to see their
individual survey results. Ms. Easterwood asked the validity of the data and if students
were able to pick the teacher that they would answer the survey for. Ms. Cerda
explained that Panorama use PowerSchool data to assign students the teacher for the
survey and the same questions are asked for each teacher. In the future, students will
be able to pick the language that they are comfortable using to answer the questions on
the survey and if the assigned teacher does not provide classes or services to them, then
students will be able to opt out.

Ms. Alviento informed the committee that our FACE Specialist will conduct a workshop
on Math strategies during our Title 1 Meeting ion January 26 and 27. Ms. Wallace and
Ms. Vazquez will also present Mindfulness workshop to our parents. Ms. Vazquez will
guide the parents in painting as a part of mindfulness. Ms. Alviento also informed the
SDMC representative for 1% grade that their grade-level will do a short presentation at
the beginning of the meeting.

Meeting ended at 4:30 pm



